LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
May 24, 2015
TO: Honorable Byron Cook, Chair, House Committee on State Affairs
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB575 by Taylor, Larry (Relating to health plan and health benefit plan coverage for
abortions.), Committee Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend various statutory provisions relating to health plan and health benefit plan
coverage for abortions, including qualified health plans offered through a health benefit
exchange.

The Department of Insurance anticipates no additional workload or resources to implement the
bill. The Employees Retirement System and the UT System Administration have indicated that any
additional costs would be absorbed within existing resources. The Texas A&M University System
Administration has indicated that no significant fiscal impact is expected. The Teacher Retirement
System indicated that the bill would have no significant fiscal impact on the two health care plans
administered by TRS.

The bill would go into effect on September 1, 2015 and would apply to health insurance plans
issue on or after January 1,2016.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 323 Teacher Retirement System, 327 Employees Retirement System, 454
Department of Insurance, 710 Texas A&M University System

Administrative and General Offices, 720 The University of Texas System
Administration

LBB Staff: UP, AG, MH, CG, KVe
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